## **Dear Parents**

We cannot believe we have come to the last full week of Nursery! Where has this year gone!

The children have had a great week, with the highlight of course being Pirate Day on Wednesday. The children and teachers dressed up as pirates and spent the day doing fun pirate activities and even went on a treasure hunt around the big playground, where the children found real treasure. If you haven't already then please look on Seesaw for photos and videos of Pirate Day.

The children have loved reading 10 Little Dinosaurs this week, which has linked nicely with our Maths this week of 'one more and one less'. The children have loved counting backwards and tricking us with how good they are at taking one number away.

The children have been amazing at helping their teachers sort out the resources and toys both in the classroom and in the playground to help get ready for September. This class love to sort!

The children have shown a real interest in drawing and making things with their pictures this week. We have seen snakes being make from little pieces of paper, a pirate hook made by cutting a funny shape and even a dinosaur out of junk modelling.

The children ended the week with a fun painting activity, where they got to paint with paintbrushes. The children still love mixing and creating new colours on their paper.

The learning never stops in Jewish Studies nursery. This week we are looking at how mistakes can help us. Help us to learn and help us to grow. We read the story 'The clever mistake'. The children really thought about this idea and taking the theme from the book we created pictures from a single line (or crack) on the paper. In the story a beautiful rose was created from a crack in the diamond.

Shabbat Shalom

Miss Genn and Mrs Talisman